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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill  
 
Senate Bill 99 would allow local school boards to award a high school diploma to any honorably 
discharged veteran of the Vietnam whose entry to service prevented the graduation from a New 
Mexico high school. The diploma can be awarded regardless of whether the veteran holds a high 
school equivalency credential or is deceased. Those eligible have to have been scheduled to 
graduate between February 28, 1961, and May 7, 1975. 
 
The effective date of this bill is July 1, 2020.  
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
PED would be required to promulgate regulations implementing Senate Bill 99, and local school 
boards would have to process and authenticate the requests, but neither of these duties is likely to 
represent a significant cost. 
 
 
 



Senate Bill 99 – Page 2 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
Existing law already authorizes local school boards to issue high school diploma to World War II 
and Korean veterans. 
 
Those eligible would approximately be between the ages of 62 and 76. It is unknown how many 
would qualify but is likely to be a small number. 
 
DMA says, “This bill is a very inexpensive way to honor the Vietnam veterans. Requirements to 
prove eligibility should be minimal and should consist of proof of service.” 
 
HFG/rl             


